## UNITED STATES POWER SOUADRONS®

SAIL AND POWER BOATING





## **Perdido Bay Power Squadron**

Commander Clifford G Horn JN 12397 Angus West Lane, Foley, AL 36535-8729 Phone Number 251-971-6300 cghorn@quixnet.net

12 April 2019

Commissioner Joe Davis, III 1100 Fairhope Avenue Fairhope, Alabama 36532

Dear Commissioner Davis,

In years past, the Baldwin County Commission demonstrated its' support of the National Safe Boating Campaign by proclaiming one week during the month of May as National Safe Boating Week in Baldwin County. We request that you do the same this year for the period of 18-24 May 2019. We understand our request will be included in the agenda for your May 7th Commission Meeting.

On Saturday the 18th of May the Squadron will mark the week with two events:

- we will be provide the National Association of State Boating Law Administrators NASBLA approved basic boating knowledge education, America's Boating Course, for the public at the Lillian Recreation Park conference room, and
- 2. providing courtesy Vessel Safety Checks (VSC) at the Lillian Boat Ramp.. A VSC sticker shows that your boat complied with federal and state requirements.

On behalf of the United States Power Squadrons and all boaters, thank you for your continued interest and support of safe boating throughout Baldwin County.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact my assistant, Dick Carson, at (251) 980 1536.

Respectfully Submitted,

Clifford Hom

Commander Clifford G. Horn, JN Perdido Bay Power Squadron

Copy to: Gloria Bitto, Administrative Support Specialist III

